
 

 
 

Key Stage 4 News Bulletin  
Autumn 1 2023 

Year 10 Important People  

Ms S Thomas — Head of Year 10 

Ms T John—Pastoral Support Manager 

Ms H Levitan - SENDCo 

Miss K Keaveney - Assistant SENDCo 

Form Tutors 

10A (Aldwych) -  Mr R Malungu and Ms M Currie-Dias 

10B (Barbican) -  Ms B Elderkin and Ms M Davis 

10C (Cottesloe) - Miss S Bernardi and Mrs K Gathard 

10D (Dominion) - Mr A Khan 

10E (Empire) -  MR R Swanton 

10F (Forum) -  Ms G Gean 

Please click on the link for information on contacting members of staff: 

Contacting Members of Staff - Friern Barnet School -  

Dear Parent/Carer 

Year 10 have made a fantastic start to the year and have already accomplished many things. They have 

settled well into their chosen subjects, and some are flourishing and enjoying learning, which is brilliant to 

see. 

Extra-curricular activities are in full swing and many of the year group are taking part in sports clubs, and              

interviewing for Student Parliament. It was also lovely to see a number of Year 10 students having a great 

time on the French trip to Normandy. 

Year 10 have made vast improvements when it comes to attending school in the correct uniform,        

however we are still having some issues with blazers. Could you please support the students to ensure 

that they have their blazers and are wearing them around school every day.  

It has been an exhausting half term and I wish all of Year 10 well and hope they manage to rest and       

recharge over the break, so they are ready to start the next half term with a bang! 

Ms S Thomas 

Head of Year 10 

https://www.friern.barnet.sch.uk/about-us/staff/contacting-members-of-staff/
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Dear Parents/Carers 

Year 11 have made a fantastic start to the year. Many of the students have really knuckled down and are 

very focused on ensuring they are working to the best of their abilities.  

Revision classes are in full swing, and the year group have been told that the more sessions they go to, 

the more discount they will get on their prom ticket. This caused real excitement! 

Whilst we are encouraging students to work hard and revise well, I would like to make it clear that it is 

equally important they have time for themselves to rest and recuperate. 

I wish you all a wonderful half term break and I am looking forward to seeing what the next half term 

brings for year 11. 

Have a restful half term! 

 

Miss C Morgan 

Head of Year 11 

 

Year 11 Important People 

Miss C Morgan  - Head of Year 11 

Mrs T John -Pastoral Support Manager  

Ms H Levitan - SENDCo 

Miss K Keaveney - Assistant SENDCo 

Form Tutors 

11A (Aldwych) - Mrs A Snowball 

11B (Barbican) -  Ms T Amadi 

11C (Cottesloe) - Ms J Appah 

11D (Dominion) - Mr M Reilly 

11E (Empire) - Mrs J Arrowsmith 

11D (Forum) - Ms L Bachelor 

Please click on the link for information on contacting members of staff: 

Contacting Members of Staff - Friern Barnet School -  

https://www.friern.barnet.sch.uk/about-us/staff/contacting-members-of-staff/
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Dates to Remember 

30 October   Start of Autumn Term 2 

31 October  Year 11 Group photographs 

05 December  Parent/Staff Book Club (LRC) 

13 December  Winter Concert 

20 December   Last day of Autumn Term 2 

21 December  Staff Development Day 

8 January  Staff Development Day 

09 January  Start of Spring Term 1 

For a more comprehensive list of dates, please visit the school website: www.friern.barnet.sch.uk 

Wellbeing for students 

Please refer to the wellbeing page on our school website:  

Support for Mental Health and Wellbeing - Friern Barnet School -  

On Firefly you will find information and resources to support mental health, click on the link for further  

information:  link 

Gentle Reminder  

Just a reminder to parents/carers,  if you are driving your child to and from school please do not use 

Hemington Avenue. We kindly ask parents/carers to drop off their child at the back gate on Crescent 

Follow FBS on Twitter and Instagram

 

Extra Curricular timetable 

Our extra curricular timetable gets update every half term and can be found on our website:  

Extra-Curricular Clubs - Friern Barnet School - 

http://www.friern.barnet.sch.uk
https://www.friern.barnet.sch.uk/parents-and-students/support-for-mental-health-and-wellbeing/
https://friernbarnet.fireflycloud.net/resilient-schools
https://www.friern.barnet.sch.uk/parents-and-students/extra-curricular-clubs/

